
 

arb.ca.gov 4001 Iowa Avenue • P.O. Box 55009 • Riverside, California 92507 helpline@arb.ca.gov 

November 29, 2023      Reference No. A-2023-423 

Nick Muddle 
Scottoiler, Ltd. 
2 Riverside Milngavie 
Glasgow G62 6PL, United Kingdom 

Dear Nick Muddle: 

This is regarding your application for an exemption from the prohibitions in Section 27156 
of the California Vehicle Code for the Scottoiler vSystem Automatic Motorcycle Chain Oiler, 
applicable to 2023 and older model year chain driven motorcycles. 

Enclosed please find Executive Order D-674-9 permitting advertisement, sales, and 
installation of the Scottoiler vSystem Automatic Motorcycle Chain Oiler on the vehicles listed 
in the Executive Order. Please note the Executive Order number which must be printed on 
the identification label and affixed on or near the device. 

No changes are permitted to the device as described in your application. Any changes to 
the device, applicable model years, etc. must be evaluated and approved by the California 
Air Resources Board. 

No claim of any kind, such as “Approved by the California Air Resources Board” or “reduces 
emissions,” may be made with respect to the action taken herein in any advertising or other 
oral or written communication. 

Exemption of the Scottoiler vSystem Automatic Motorcycle Chain Oiler shall not be 
construed as an exemption to sell, offer for sale, or advertise any components of the system 
as individual devices. 

This Executive Order shall not apply to any device advertised, offered for sale, sold with, or 
installed on a motor vehicle prior to or concurrent with transfer to an ultimate purchaser, 
with exception of aftermarket and performance parts for on highway motorcycles. 

If you have any questions, contact Sherry Zhang, Manager, at (951) 542-3441. 

Sincerely, 

 

Robin U. Lang, Division Chief, Emissions Certification and Compliance Division 

Enclosure 

cc:  Sherry Zhang, Manager, Aftermarket Advanced Technology Section 
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